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 The September 15th meeting of the civic association 
will examine what has been going on for the past several 
months on some neighborhood streets in Leeway 
Overlee and elsewhere around the County.  Whatôs with 
all the visible piping run in the gutters and the crews 
digging big holes in the asphalt, particularly at 
intersections?   
 Turns out this is an ongoing effort to improve 
Arlingtonôs fresh water supply system.  Will your street 
be next to experience this major infrastructure overhaul, 
and if so, what should you expect and how long will it 
take?  How is it funded?  See the accompanying article 
and attend the meeting to ask any questions you may 
have.  
 Inside: Reed School Update, page 3. 

Relined Pipes Protect 
Neighborhood Water Supply 

 

General Membership Meeting 
 

Thursday, September 15, 2016 -- 7:30 p.m.  
Multipurpose Room, Rivendell School  

5700 Lee Highway 
(enter on N. Kensington Street side) 

 

Upgrade of Neighborhood  
Water Supply System 

 
Featured Speaker: 

 

Amani Eisa, Engineer Program Manager 
Water, Sewer, Streets Bureau, Arlington Co. 

 
Refreshments provided 

September Meeting Topic: 
Why Those Pipes Are on Our Streets 

 Many of Arlington Countyôs drinking water pipes date 
back to the 1940s and 1950s.  Every year, County crews 
monitor, rehabilitate and/or replace portions of the 500 
miles of drinking water pipes and 465 miles of sanitary 
sewer lines.  The challenge with the older drinking water 

pipes is that, while in good condition, they do not have an 
anticorrosive coating found in newer pipes.  Without the 
coating, buildup accumulates and reduces their overall 
effectiveness and ability to carry water. 
 The good news is that many of these pipes can be 
rehabilitated ð or relined ð for about half the cost of 
replacing them.  This process is less disruptive, more 
environmentally friendly and increases their lifespan by 
decades.  When relining of potable water pipes begins in 
a neighborhood, crews run temporary water services to 
each house and install temporary fire hydrants to 

See Relined Pipes, page 2, column 1 

Pipes are in place on a neighborhood street 
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Sunday Mornings ð N. McKinley Rd. at Washington Blvd. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From field to table in 125 miles or less! 

 

www.westoverfarmersmarket.org 

   
 

 
Officers 

 
President:      Kim Klingler    703-489-7408    
     email:    president@leewayoverlee.org 
Vice-President:  Stuart Nagurka   703-538-3808 
Secretary:    Ladd Connell    703-241-2422   
Treasurer:    Jennifer Michener   703-533-0754  

 

Neighborhood Conservation Advisory Committee  
 

Representative:  Rob Swennes    703-532-6101 
Alternate:    Jennifer Michener   703-533-0754 

 

Arlington County Civic Federation  
 

Delegates:    Kim Klingler, Stu Nagurka, Jerry Auten,   
   Marcella Maamari   
Alternates:  Joan Porte, Jon Desenberg, Julie Pandya,   
   John Perry  
   
The Leeway Overlee Leader is edited by Rob and Kathee 
Swennes (703-532-6101); distribution coordinators are Amy 
Appelbaum (703-241-8446) and Carolyn Connell (703-241-
2422).  The association webmaster is Greg Rusk.  Articles and 
other news items can be mailed to the editors (6101 N. 22

nd
 

St. 22205) or sent by email (khswennes@gmail.com). 

Find Leeway Overlee on Facebook! 
 

 Over the years, our communication 
methods have grown and changed.  Today, 
we continue to maintain our:  quarterly 
meetings, paper newsletter, website, 
electronic newsletter, announcement 

listserv, discussion listserv, and now our Facebook 
group.  To request permission to join our group, please go 
to Facebook and search for "Leeway Overlee Civic 
Association". As we continue to grow and change, our 
communication methods will also evolve.  If you have any 
questions, concerns, or recommendations, please contact 
Kim Klingler via email at:  ContactKimK@gmail.com.   

Relined Pipes...from page 1 

maintain public safety.  The underground pipes are 
scraped clean, then residual water is removed, and a thin 
layer of cement mortar is applied to the inside of each 
pipe by machinery designed to do so.  Once the mortar 
cures, the pipe is disinfected, tested and then returned to 
service.  
 Pits are dug in the street for water main relining, 
which is less invasive than open-cut replacement of the 
entire supply line.  In many cases these pits are dug in 
front of fire hydrants since the lines running to fire 

hydrants from the main supply line need relining as well.  
But the relining machinery cannot make turns.  Thus the 
need for pits also in street intersections where supply 
lines meet. 
 What determines whether a streetôs water supply line 
pipe will be relined rather than replaced?  The Countyôs 
historic records of supply line breakage.  If the particular 
supply line has ruptured more than twice, that section 
will be scheduled for replacement rather than in-place 
rehabilitation. 
 If you receive a notice from the County in the future 
announcing that supply pipe relining will take place on 
your street, recognize that this type of neighborhood 
infrastructure upgrade is necessary to maintain the quality 
water services we have enjoyed to date.  

Temporary pipes are protected at driveway entries 

Pay your dues with 
PayPal! 

 

For your convenience, Leeway Overlee dues may now be 
paid online via PayPal.  Please visit our website   http://
www.leewayoverlee.org/ and click on the "Pay Now"    
button under the header. 

http://www.leewayoverlee.org/
http://www.leewayoverlee.org/
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 Arlington Public Schools (APS) is planning to modify 
and enlarge its Reed facility to create a 725-student 
elementary school that would open in 2021.  The 
Westover Library, which is sited in the old Reed School 
building, will remain in place.  The Children's School and 
other APS functions in the remainder of the Reed 
building will relocate. 
 The school board announced its 
Reed decision in June as part of its 
updated 10-year Capital 
Improvements Plan.  The Walter 
Reed Elementary School operated 
on the site from 1938 until 1984.  
The school had a peak enrollment 
of 720 neighborhood students in 
1952.  
 While many in the neighborhood 
welcome the return of an 
elementary school, questions and 
concerns remain.  Will the new school be a neighborhood 
school or a focus school? Will the mass of a full size 21st 
century school spill over onto the remaining green space 
that extends up to N. Lexington Street?  Might a multi-
story elementary school overshadow nearby neighborsô 
homes?  How damaging might the traffic and parking 
impacts be on adjacent neighbors and Westover 
merchants?  
 APS will seek surrounding neighborhood input on 
these issues.  But it is not known how much weight will 
ultimately be given to addressing local concerns.  The 
committees that make many of the decisions regarding 

new school facilities contain a broad range of 
stakeholders.  
 Prior to the decision reached in June, there was 
discussion about perhaps having the School Board 
approve only a smaller elementary school at Reed, with 
the potential for it to be enlarged to a full-sized school at 

some future date if the number of 
children in the county continues to 
increase.  That two-phase concept 
was ultimately dropped.  Building 
design of the new school may begin 
next year. 
 Based on the facility designs APS 
has adopted in the recent past, the 
new Reed school is expected to be 
multi story.  The enlargement being 
completed at the nearby McKinley 
elementary school illustrates this 
tendency.    

 APS is well into designing its new four-story 
elementary school on the Jefferson Middle School 
property.  For insight on the process and what a future 
Arlington urban, multi-story school may look like, check 
out http://www.apsva.us/wpcontent/uploads/2016/04/DC-
NES-Jefferson-160822-BLPC-FINAL.pdf.  Find 
additional background on the elementary school issue in 
Leeway Overlee's June newsletter.  It is available on the 
civic associationôs website: 

http://www.leewayoverlee.org/.  

Reed Selected as Site for Future Elementary School 

9/11/01 and Where We Are Today 

 Arlington will host an 
exclusive event commemorating 
the 15th year since the 9/11 
attacks. 
  Doug Kammerer from NBC 
4 News will moderate 
discussions with the two crisis 

managers who jointly commanded our response to the 
Pentagon attack:  retired US Army Major General James 
Jackson and former Arlington County Fire Chief, Jim 
Schwartz.   
 This is a unique opportunity to hear in person their 
experiences that day and about the monumental 
challenges they faced.  These guests will address the 
continuing need to be prepared for a range of 
emergencies and how our community is stronger since 
9/11.  
 This public event will be held on September 8 at 7:00 
p.m. at Kenmore Middle School, 200 S. Carlin Springs 
Road. For more information:  https://
commissions.arlingtonva.us/events/fifteen-years-later-
remembering-911/ or https://www.facebook.com/
events/109159632869880/ 


